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BOROUGH COUNCIL OF KING’S LYNN & WEST NORFOLK 
 

KING'S LYNN AREA CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE -  
PLANNING SUB-GROUP 

 
Minutes from the Meeting of the King's Lynn Area Consultative Committee - 
Planning Sub-Group held on Wednesday, 22nd February, 2023 at 4.00 pm in 

the Assembly Room, Town Hall, Saturday Market Place,  
King's Lynn PE30 5DQ 

 
PRESENT:  

Councillors Miss L Bambridge, Mrs S Collop (Chair) and B Jones 
 

Also present: 
 
Hannah Wood-Handy, Planning Control Manager 
Natacha Osler, Senior Planner 
 
 

1   WELCOME  
 

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  She reminded 
Members that the meeting was being recorded and streamed live to 
You Tube.  She invited the Democratic Services Officer to conduct a 
roll call to determine attendees. 
 

2   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 

There were no apologies for absence. 
 

3   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

There were no declarations of interest. 
 

4   URGENT BUSINESS  
 

There was no urgent business. 
 

5   MEMBERS PRESENT PURSUANT TO STANDING ORDER 34  
 

There were no Members present pursuant to Standing Order 34. 
 

6   CHAIR'S CORRESPONDENCE  
 

There was no Chair’s correspondence.  
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7   ITEMS FOR CONSIDERATION  
 

23/00146/FM:  The development of surface-level temporary car 
parks together with associated works, including landscaping and 
highways at Queen Elizabeth Hospital, Gayton Road, Queen 
Elizabeth Hospital site, King’s Lynn, Norfolk 
 
The Senior Planner presented the report and explained that there were 
3 areas for car parking, and these were highlighted on the plan. 
 

 Area 1 would provide 155 spaces 

 Area 2 would provide 39 spaces 

 Area 3 would provide 33 spaces 
 
In total there would be 227 spaces. 
 
The reason for the application was to ensure that during construction of 
the multi-storey car park, there was sufficient parking, as there would 
be the loss of 218 car parking spaces whilst it was being built. 
 
With regards to Area 1 there would be the loss of some trees and they 
were identified on the plan. 8 new trees would be replanted in place of 
those lost. 
 
All the other trees would be protected during construction.  Bird and bat 
boxes were also proposed together with some seed planting. 
 
The car park surface was explained to the Panel. 
 
With regards to Area 2, no trees would be removed and was low 
ecological status. 
 
Area 3 included existing grassed areas, and these were highlighted on 
the plan. 
 
Councillor Bambridge asked if the site was in a flood plain.  The Senior 
Planner advised that the site was within Flood Zone 1 and there were 
no issues of flooding.  
 
In response to a question from Councillor Bambridge, the Senior 
Planner explained that within the report it advised that as soon as 
phase 1 of the multi-storey car park was complete the areas would not 
be used for parking. 
 
The Chair added that there were more trees removed than replanted. 
 
The Senior Planner explained that it was difficult to put an exact 
number of the number of trees in each group that would be removed. 
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The Chair asked that a condition could be added so that when the 
temporary car parks ceased to be used, more trees could be replanted, 
and this was agreed by the Sub-Group. 
 
The Senior Planner stated that she would clarify how many trees were 
in the different groups and then consider a condition on that basis. 
 
The Chair asked whether the planning application for the multi-storey 
car park had been agreed.  In response the Senior Planner advised 
that it would be considered by the Planning Committee on 3 April. 
 
The Chair also asked that, if the application was approved, how long it 
would take to construct the multi-storey car park.  The Senior Planner 
advised that it was the hospital’s intention to construct the car park as 
soon as possible but there was no control over how long the 
construction period would be. 
 
The Senior Planner explained that with regards to the noise level and 
impact on patients and nearby residents, there would not be too much 
construction noise and no piling would be taking place. 
 
AGREED: That the Sub-Group had no objection to the application 
subject to a condition regarding replanting trees once the temporary 
car parks were no longer in use. 
 

8   ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
 

There was none. 
 

9   DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 

To be arranged when required. 
 

 
The meeting closed at 4.20 pm 
 

 


